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                     ​ ​Lions 

Where Have All the ​People​ ​Gone? 

“Where Have All the People Gone?” is             
a 1974 American made for television           
science fiction drama film starring Peter           
Graves. In 1974 Ohio had approximately a             
little over 20,000 Lion members. 

In 1918, the year Ohio joined LCI there               
were less than 1,000 members. By 1938 Ohio               
topped 3,000 members and over 4,000           
members by 1940. In 1946 Ohio broke the               
10,000 member mark. Ohio’s membership         
grew in leaps and bounds in the fifties and                 
sixties. It grew from 12,000 members in 1950               
to 21,100 members in 1969, the year W.R.               
“Dick” Bryan served as President of Lions International. The highest membership I was                         
able to find was in 1972, 22,262 members. 

At the turn of the century Ohio’s members were at 17,499. For the next 20 years                               
Ohio has seen a decline in membership yearly, except for the 2009-10 Lions year (an                             
increase of 264 members). At the beginning of the 2020-21 Lions year Ohio had 10,690                             
members. At the writing of this article Ohio has 10,635, down by 55 members. Of                             
course all clubs lose members due to deaths, but remember our population is                         
increasing at a higher rate. 

District OH1 has lost 4 clubs since July and looks to loose at least 1 more by the                                   
end of this Lions year. Fortunately, about 75% of those club members have transferred                           
to other Lions clubs. As of right now OH1 is at 1554 down 9 for the year. 

We can come up with hundreds of reasons for the decline. People are busier,                           
people move more, there’s other programs to join and this year Coda-19 virus. Since                           
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the pandemic Lions and clubs have done the right thing, shutdown, wear masts and                           
be aware of those around us for their health and safety along with our own.  

I would like to think, and I’m pretty sure, Lions today are smarter and more                             
creative than a hundred years ago. Many clubs have found ways to still serve their                             
communities during this time. Some added members. Do you remember why you                       
were asked and joined your club? I’m sure that has not changed.  

Back to the original question “Where Have All the Lions Gone?” We have more                           
former Lions than active Lions. Why did they leave? Do you think they would like to                               
rejoin? I don’t know, maybe we should ask them. After all, someone asked each of us                               
once. 
We Serve, 
DG John Davis 
 

Is Your Club Incorporated? Why Should You! 
District OH1 has 20 clubs, plus the District and NEOLEF incorporated, is your club? 

Here’s case one:  

The XYZ Lions Club in Wood County has 25 dedicated Lion members. Every year the club holds                                 

their annual fish fry. Folks came from all over northwest Ohio for the two day festival. This is                                   

the club’s biggest fundraiser and they donate more then half of its proceeds to the local                               

community. 

In the summer of 2008 the club had one of their biggest turnouts. Lion Chuck has been a                                   

member for more then fifteen years and always works at the festival. Lion Chuck is a big car                                   

buff, his prize possession is an original 1963 Mustang. Lion Sally is one of their newest                               

members. This is Sally’s second year at the fry. Lion Sally is a big Barbie doll collector. She still                                     

has her original Barbie and almost every special doll since. 

Things were going along nicely until one of the fryer tables collapsed spilling the hot oil. A                                 

mother and her young son unfortunately were splattered by the hot oil and they needed several                               

skin graphs. 

The club did have liability insurance through LCI but was not incorporated. The family filed a                               

lawsuit against the club and all of its members. For the next five years the lawsuit dragged on.                                   

Lion Chuck and Sally could lose their collections, Lion Joe wanted to retire and move south but                                 

could not sell his home because of the lawsuit. 

If the club had spent $99.00 to file to incorporate and $25.00 every five years to renew it                                   

with the state of Ohio; the lawsuit could only have what the club owned not its members’                                 

property. I’ve heard Lions say that will never happen to us. Then I will ask why do you pay for                                       

car and house insurance every year for a ten to fifteen times higher price. 

We all like to think positive but it’s a very small cost to protect your members. Please contact                                   

your Zone Chair or District Officers if your club needs assistance filing.   
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Communications from 1VDG Rebecca Dent 
       ​I had a conversation with our District Governor the 

other week when I picked up my home Club’s District 

Directories and I asked him what his top three priorities 

were. He thought a moment and told me that retention of 

Club members was first. Club compliance with state and 

federal paperwork filings was second. Given our unique 

situation this year, the third was, “Think outside the box.” 

I have some in-person activities scheduled in September, 

but since August was filled with informative Zoom 

meetings, I will use these three ideas to focus on some of 

the things I have learned. 

Lion Ashley Schmunk likes to say that, “A busy Lion is a happy Lion,” and CC Kenny Schuck 

likes to recommend that Clubs, “Generate excitement!” These are ways to retain Club members, 

and we have a great opportunity next month to put them into practice. October 4​th​ through 10​th 

is “Fall into Service with Lions” week. Our District Global Leadership Team (GLT) Chair, PDG 

Nick Schmunk, has sent an informative email to the Clubs so if you have any questions about this 

exciting event, don’t hesitate to email PDG Nick at ​njs_schmunk@hotmail.com 

Club compliance is a very technical subject, but thanks to some Zoom sessions, I did learn 

about the basics. Training was arranged by PDG Barry Brandt and hosted by PCC Ben Cosgray, of 

the​ ​Ohio State Lions GLT. The main presenter was PCC Dave Risen,​ ​Ohio State Lions 

Compliance Chair. There are online resources where you can get this training, and your Zone 

Chair can help you find them. One excellent summary can be found on the Ohio Lions website at 

http://www.ohiolions.org/news-events/news/101-important-tax-documents​ . 

The Ohio Lions website also has some links to help you with your planning when you do 

need to “think outside the box.” The Lions Resources & Links page has covid-19 information 

sites, and suggestions to help Lions stay safe, stay connected, stay active, and stay informed. 

You can see it at ​http://www.ohiolions.org/resources-links​. 

When your Club does have in-person events, please remember that many Lions may be 

looking for opportunities to serve and be sure to advertise! For example, I will have the 

opportunity to serve sausage sandwiches at the Van Wert County Fair this Saturday with the 

Venedocia Lions Club. The fair will run from Sep 2​nd​ through Sep 8​th​, so I hope to see many Lions 

there! 

Yours in Lionism, 

Rebecca Dent-Weiss, 1VDG 

Lionrebeccaoh1@gmail.com 

mailto:njs_schmunk@hotmail.com
http://www.ohiolions.org/news-events/news/101-important-tax-documents
http://www.ohiolions.org/resources-links
mailto:Lionrebeccaoh1@gmail.com
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Statements from 2VDG Dave Stockum 

Greetings OH1, 

      ​I am very impressed by the communities that encompass 
Region Two of OH1.  I am sure part of the care for these 
communities is the result of Lion projects and contributions.  That, in 
itself, is reason to make sure we as Lions don’t sleep through this 
pandemic, but continue to search for ways to ensure our 
communities are safe and prosperous places to live.  Supporting 
educational, environmental, and health-related issues by offering 
scholarships, participating in community clean-ups and undertaking 
disease screenings are ways Lions have participated in community security and growth over 
the years.  Most of these activities are still able to be undertaken despite Covid guidelines.   

There are two areas in which we can certainly participate this month.  One, we can 
make sure we file our compliance documents with the IRS and the Ohio Attorney General. 
This is a necessity for charitable organizations.  Most of our clubs have until November 15 to 
file their compliance documents so let’s get these administrative tasks done and out of the 
way.  If you need help, any of the governors can assist you.  Two, we can start planning for a 
service project in October.   Statewide, we have set a goal for completing a service project 
the second week of October and reporting it on MyLIon.  Reporting our service projects 
allows the Lions Clubs international to show organizations like the Bill and Melinda Gates 
Foundation we are worthy partners in International projects, but reporting service also shows 
our communities we are active and ​worth joining​ in service.  Again, if you need help with 
reporting in MYLIon PCC Darlene Roll has volunteered to walk you through the process.  PDG 
Nick Schmunk published a list of over 100 service projects clubs might consider.  It is certainly 
not exclusive.  Look for the list in this newsletter if you haven’t seen it yet.  If and when you 
decide on a project, there is a commitment sheet to send to District Governor John Davis 
also in this newsletter.  

I’m looking forward to get to all the clubs in Region Two, but Covidwise, I think those 
visitations will mostly come in the Spring.  However, I would like to be invited to Zone 
meetings across our district, whether they are physical or virtual.  If you need a speaker, I am 
also the Executive Director of the Ohio Lions Pediatric Cancer Foundation and can give you 
10 minutes or more on what the Foundation is doing. 

We Serve, 

2VDG Dave Stockum 
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Cabinet Club Representative 
     This is to encourage clubs to become more aware of the duties and happenings within the District. The 

District Governor is offering each club in good standing a chance to appoint a Lion to serve as Cabinet Club 

Representative. Those clubs will appoint a representative and report the name to the District Secretary. 

The District Secretary will then add each rep to the email list so they will receive all reports and cabinet 

agendas this year. Each Lion Representative would have voting rights. They need to attend all OH1 Cabinet 

meetings throughout the year. The Club Rep would report and update their club on events and pertinent 

information. All OH1 Lion members can be informed, active members.  This year’s Cabinet meetings may be 

in person or virtual. Cabinet notices will be sent in advance. 

Fall Into Service with Lions 
    The Ohio Lions are sponsoring a week long service project called ​“Fall into Service with Lions”​. 
During the week of service, clubs are asked to perform service in their community, zone, region, or 
District. We will not tell any club what type of service should be performed. However, help will be 
given to any club to assist in developing or performing service. The service performed does not need 
to be a new project but must be service safely performed.  Ohio Lions is hoping for 60% of clubs will 
participate District Governor John Davis is hoping for the same in the district. 

It is hoped that by working together we will not only have a major impact on our local 
community, zone, region, District and State, but will become more visible to non-Lions looking for a 
way to serve in these challenging times. A sense of Lions working together will strengthen the Pride in 
all meanings of the word. There is not much time to plan and implement this project. 
Here a few questions We've been asked: 

1. Do you have to do a 'new' service project? NO.  Any service counts as long as a part of the 
service is performed during Service Week (Oct. 4-10) 

2. Can clubs combine to do a service project? YES.  The more the merrier.  Clubs can work with 
other Lions clubs, other community groups, etc. 

3. Is there a special reporting procedure?  NO.  Report this service as you would any other.  Just 
make sure you report it. 

4. Can we get some help with ideas?  YES.  With all the knowledge of the people on this email 
alone, someone should be able to provide any assistance requested on the Letter of 
Commitment.   

5. Can we involve our Leos? YES.  Leos have already expressed interest and will be working on this 
project as well. 

6. Is there anything else we should do? YES.  Take photos and publicize your work.  We'll talk more 
about that later. 

Zone Chairs are to contact club officers with information and to provide any assistance or assist 
in getting answers for them.   There are two very important parts to this project the most important is a 
service to our communities. The second is to make sure your club officers report the activity to LCI in 
mylion. If clubs need assistance with reporting they can contact PDG Bill Keller OH1 District 
Administrator or PCC Darlene Roll, both are available and happy to assist, their contact information is 
in the District Directory. 

You can also contact me for assistance at ​bigb31353@gmail.com​. 
Yours in Lionism  
PDG Dean Carruthers   
MD13 & OH1 GST Coordinator 

mailto:bigb31353@gmail.com


District OH1 Lions September 2020 Page 6 

Has Your Club Filed 
At the close of the 2019-20 Lions year clubs on the July-June calendar year need to file their 

990N with the IRS and their Charitable Registration with OAG. Granted, clubs have until November 

15th to file, but it is mandatory. The sooner you file, the less chance of being late. There are a few 

clubs on the yearly calendar and should file after January 1st. 

As always, should your club need assistants in filing please let us know-sooner than later. 

A message from your District Administrator  
In the upcoming newsletters I will share three levels of online reporting by the club secretary. 

Service Activities, PU101 and in this article Monthly Membership Reporting also known as MMR or 
WMMR. 

The club secretary is a very important part of the Lions club. They are responsible for many 
tasks at the Club, District and International level. 

One of your important tasks is to maintain an accurate club roster of members at MyLCI. This 
includes dropping members, adding new members and the Monthly Membership Reporting.  MyLCI 
serves as your main resource to ensure that the club roster always has an accurate listing and that 
each member’s contact information is kept current.  
 

The Monthly Membership Report starts in July of 2020 and ends in June of 2021. 

 
 by the end of June 2021 all of the boxes shown in the picture above should be checked. 

 Be sure to report every month even if there are no changes to the roster. 
If you have never been to the district officer training the club secretary e-Book provides a fast 

and logical link to the information you need.  Whether managing your club roster or ordering club 
supplies, the e-Book makes it easier to access the information, tools and resources you use most often 
to help you stay on top of your busy schedule.  
Download the club secretary e-Book at the link below. 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/v2/resource/download/79864207 

If you need my help or have questions, please contact me at ​wkeller2@columbus.rr.com 
 or phone 567-674-9093 after 4:00 PM. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 

PDG Bill Keller 
  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/v2/resource/download/79864207
mailto:wkeller2@columbus.rr.com
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Peace Poster Contest 2020-2021 
“Peace Through Service” 

From District OH1 Youth Chair, Lion Darlene Roll (E-mail: 
youth@ohiolions.org): 
Peace Poster Contest 2020-2021 is now open.  Kits can be ordered 
through Club Supplies. 
The 2020-2021 Theme is “Peace Through Service”.  

Lions have provided an important reminder to the world that, through 
service, we can give and receive so much—joy, kindness, hope and 

PEACE. This year, young people have the opportunity to express their visions of peace through the 
lens of service. 
 
Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate in the International Peace 
Poster Contest. Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 

● January 15:​ Kits go on sale from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International 
Headquarters. 

● October 1:​ Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International 
Headquarters. 

● November 15:​ Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to 
the district governor. 

● December 1:​ Postmark deadline for a district governor to send one winning district poster to 
multiple district council chairperson. 

Please consider sponsoring a Peace Poster Contest in Your Local Schools.  If you have any 
questions, please contact PCC Darlene Roll.  Thank you! 

 
 

The Arcadia Lions recently helped the Arcadia Local Schools by 

providing vision screening for 35 incoming kindergarten students in 

their district.  Thank you for your continued service to our youth! 

 

McComb Lions 
August has been a typical “dog days of summer” month for the Lions Club. We 

joined the McComb Rotary Club to clean gravestones at the McComb cemetery.  The 
dictionaries have arrived and plans are being made to distribute them. New highway 
signs have replaced the old ones so that the Lions Club can brightly welcome those 
coming into McComb area. Five members joined the The Northwest Ohio Lions Eye 
Care Foundation zoom meeting on August 13. The Rotary and Lions join together to 
recognize new teachers. This is postponed from September’s meeting to October’s 
meeting. In September we are tentatively planning to meet at Nadine’s in the parking 
lot and are looking forward to 2nd VPDG/ PDG Dave Stockum to offer a program on 
pediatric cancer.    
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District Convention 
Susan Davis: Committee Chairperson, Deb Crawford: Co-chair 

The district convention will be held on April 23-24, 
2021, at the Hilton Garden inn in Findlay, Ohio. The sight has 
been secured and plans are being formulated. We will 
have a STEPS walk around the pond on the property as well 
as traditional sessions and services. 
District Governor John Davis notified me that International 
Director Larry L. Edwards and his wife, Susan, will join us for 
the weekend. They are from Pennsylvania. He is a retired 
bank executive and member of the Harris Township Lions 
Club. If you want to know more about ID Edwards, read the 
next newsletter. 

 
 

The Sight Center of Northwest Ohio and 

the Sylvania Lions Club are Sponsoring: 

Drive-In Designer Purse BINGO 

Thursday, September 17th 6:30PM 

At Sundance Kid Drive-In 

4500 Navarre Ave, Oregon, OH 43616 

Tickets are available by visiting: 

sightcentertoledo.ejoinme.org 

 

 

PCC Darlene Roll and 
Lion Joyce Furlong sort 

through donated glasses. 
These Lions, along with 

many others sort, count, 
and box hundreds of 
glasses that are then 
donated to VOSH in 

Pandora, Ohio for Sight 
Missions trips around the 

world.  Together We 
Serve! 
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For additional pictures, videos, and OH1 Lions 

updates during the month, be sure to check out 

Ohio Lions 13 OH1​ on Facebook! 
 

Deadline for the October Newsletter is 

September 25, 2020. 

Submit your newsletter items to Newsletter 

Editor Jessica Reichley at 

newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org​ or 

jlreichley@gmail.com 

mailto:newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org
mailto:jlreichley@gmail.com
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DISTRICT OH-1 LEADERSHIP  

District Governor 
PDG John Davis (Lion Susan)  
933 Thornapple Ln. Findlay, OH 45840  
P: 419-306-7003  
E: ​jdavis1952@hotmail.com 
 
First Vice District Governor 
Rebecca Dent  
260 Depot St Apt A, Wauseon, OH 43567 
P:419-551-0450  
E: rebecca.dent@utoledo.edu  
 
Second Vice District Governor 
Dave Stockum 
459 Crestview Dr. NE, Lancaster, OH 43130 
P: 740-415-0849 
E: stocklaw72@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Immediate Past District Governor 
Don Wiechart  
500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887  
P: 419-647-6906  
E: donwiechart@aol.com  
 
Cabinet Secretary  
PDG Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan)  
5355 CR 18 Wauseon, OH 43567  
P: 567-454-9739  
E: smg.osufan@gmail.com  
 
Cabinet Treasurer  
PDG Lion Lester Bowman (Jeannette)  
513 Clifton Ave. Findlay, OH 45840  
P: 419-422-1914  
E: ​lbowman7@woh.rr.com 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jdavis1952@hotmail.com
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